Highlights from the August 18, 2020 Regular Council Meeting

<u>View complete agenda package</u> View whole meeting

COVID-19 Mitigation

Council discussed the merits of implementing a mandatory mask bylaw for indoor public places in Rocky Mountain House. Council decided against a mask bylaw but is asking residents to adhere to all Public Health direction and guidance to prevent the spread of COVID-19 in our community.

Related documents:

<u>Administrative report</u>

Public Health Information

Town Council passed two Borrowing Bylaws.

Bylaw 2020/22 was passed to authorize the Town of Rocky Mountain House to create a line of credit to finance the 54th Street Road Construction Capital Project. Furthermore, Town Council also passed Bylaw 2020/23 to authorize the creation of a line of credit to set the pooled limit for the corporate credit cards.

Related documents:

Administrative report for Bylaw 2020/22
Draft Bylaw 2020/22
Administrative report for Bylaw 2020/23
Draft Bylaw 2020/23

Separate Assessment Notices and Property Tax Notices for 2021 Taxation Year approved.

On June 2, 2020, Wildrose Assessment Services made a presentation to Town Council regarding how property taxes were prepared and the process of preparing taxation notices. Based on Administration's report that outlined the two methods allowed for distribution of assessment notices and taxation notices, Town Council passed a resolution to prepare each notice separately.

Related documents:

Administrative report

Other Item of Note.

Town Administration was tasked to prepare a report outlining options and costs for extending the "Iceout" date to two weeks later (mid-April) and amending the 2021 "Ice-In" date to the beginning of August.

If you have any questions on this or any other item, please contact:



Laura Button

Communications Coordinator
Town of Rocky Mountain House
lbutton@rockymtnhouse.com
Main office: 403-845-2866

Direct line: 403-846-4257